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	ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES AND LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


COMMITTEE: LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

Date:  26 SEPTEMBER 


TITLE:
SALFORD INNOVATION FORUM – EXCEPTION TO STANDRAD ORDERS 


RECOMMENDATIONS: 

(1) Authorize the making of an exception to the Standing Orders as to permit the appointment of the Quantity Surveyor, Mechanical & Electrical Engineer and Planning Supervisor for the Salford Innovation Forum 
(2) Appoint the Quantity Surveyor, Mechanical and Engineering Consultant and Planning Supervisor. 


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

It has been requested by the Salford Innovation Forum’s Project Managers – Capita, that the Council should directly appoint three members of the project Design Team (Quantity Surveyor, M & E Engineer and Planning Supervisor). Capita have instructed that this is the most efficient way for the consultants to be appointed. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 
(i) cABINET REPORT AND DECISION NOTICE 2ND NOVEMBER 2004  - 

SALFORD INNOVATION FORUM 


(2) 
Amion business plan 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

Addelshaw’s and Goddard have advised that there is no risk of a third party appealing the original appointment of the SIF’s Design Team.

There is no financial risk to the Council as the consultants whom SCC will directly appoint have agreed to hold their current price. 

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Addleshaws  

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Wendy Gregory  - Group Accountant
CONTACT OFFICER: 
Karen Charnley, Economic Development, Richard Wynne, 

John Spink  
WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Irwell Riverside, Kersal, Ordsall, Langworthy 

and Broughton 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 

     Community Plan, Economic Development Strategy. 


     DETAILS:  

Salford City Council is the lead partner in the development of the Salford Innovation Forum but it was originally the intention that the NWDA would lead of the development of the project (see Cabinet Decision 2nd November 2004). 

The NWDA was responsible for appointing all of the construction partners for the project, which they did using recommended procurement processes (i.e. OJU processes). 

The NWDA appointed a consortium to act as the Design Team for the SIF which included a range of consultants ranging fro the projects architects to the quantity surveyor consultancy. 

The NWDA and Addelshaw’s have recommended that the Design Team should be novated to the Construction Partners (Miller Construction) but they have suggested that the following consultants should be omitted from the novation and should be directly appointed by Salford Council as it is preferable / desirable that they should act on the clients / SCC’s behalf. Also one of the consultants has stated that he would prefer to be novated to the SCC instead of Miller Construction. 

It is also worth noting that all of the direct appointments are under the level which would require them to be advertised in the European Journal (OJU’d). 

The construction and funding agreements for the SIF are due to be finalised by the 30th September. 
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